DRAFT


BASIC SKILLS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

For meeting of Thursday, April 23, 2009

3:15 p.m. to 5 p.m.

Attendees: Della Brownlow, Jose Cornelio, Marlene Dean, Lucia Haro, Lisa Hopper, Gwendolyn Huddleston (Co-Chair), David Lopez, Margaret M, David Magallanes, Jenny Redding (Co-Chair), Mati Sanchez, Vern Simmen, Ana Maria Valle

I. WELCOME and AGENDA APPROVAL

The meeting was called to order at 3:20 p.m.  Two new items were added, namely Item V – “Review of Transitional Studies Profile for EMP” and Item “Other” became “Proposals for Spending Plan Academic Year 2009-2020.” 

II. MINUTES from Feb. 26, 2009 MEETING

The Minutes were read and corrected, namely Item IIIB to read, “M. Dean explained that when students don’t come into the Success Academy . . . “ and Item X to read as follows:  “However, he stated that some of the tutors may are not be prepared to tutor at the level . . .”  The Minutes were then approved with one person abstaining.  

III. STUDENT SERVICES SPECIALISTS (BILINGUAL) - STATUS

Per the Classified Staff hiring process, candidates are being interviewed by a panel on 4/30/09 after which time the individual interviews will proceed.  It is hoped these employees will be in place for summer.
IV. “IT” PROVISIONAL BASIC SKILLS EMPLOYEE - STATUS

When we went out for this position, there was no available pool.  Therefore, in order to fill this position, a provisional employee is being sought.  There are now two people being considered and by the end of April the name of the person chosen will be released to the Committee as well as the rest of the campus.

V. REVIEW OF TRANSITIONAL STUDIES PROFILE FOR THE EDUCATIONAL MASTER PLAN

The Committee reviewed the third draft of the above-mentioned profile which incorporated changes suggested by the group at the last meeting and Jim Merrill’s subsequent commentary on that draft.  A discussion arose about tutoring and why more was not stated directly within this current draft of the profile.  It was decided to leave the statements within the profile as general and that a more specific “Big Picture” narrative would be forthcoming at the next meeting, if possible.  Based on that narrative, specific steps to implement our plans would then be further developed next fall.   
VI. VESL PRESENTATION

This presentation was tabled until the May meeting.  J. Redding distributed a recent article from the Ventura Star pertaining directly to Oxnard’s grant and delivery of VESL curriculum direct to workers on site.  A. Valle commented that Calworks students wanting to participate would require courses to be “credit,” but J. Redding clarified that this grant was intended to develop a noncredit VESL program at Oxnard College.  
VII. 
SUMMER INSTITUTE      
A. Flyers
J. Redding stated that flyers had been distributed with regard to the Faculty Summer Institute via e-mail, in mailboxes, and at Senate.  So far, 22 applications have been submitted.  G. Huddleston requested a list of the applicants, which J. Redding stated would be forthcoming to the dean.  

B. Agenda for Summer Institute
A draft Agenda for the Institute was perused by the group.  D. Brownlow suggested that a colleague she knows from Ventura be invited to speak with regard to recognizing students with disabilities, specifically, Tom Dalton.  The group responded enthusiastically to the suggestion and J. Redding asked Brownlow to contact Dalton and forward Dalton’s e-mail to Redding as well.  In addition, the slot on May 26th pertaining to counseling will be given by both Dr. Eleanor Brown and David Lopez, a new member of the Basic Skills Advisory Committee.  Other than these changes, the group was pleased with the Agenda presented for the two-day Institute.

IX. CONFERENCES

A. CATESOL
Vern Simmen reported having met several colleagues at the Conference including Peggy Smith and an “ex” colleague, Kari Tudman, who gave a presentation using in-class created video.  J. Redding also reported having seen Patti Dozen as well.  Redding also reported out on a breakout involving the Pasadena City College Learning Center, the center featured in the article which Dr. Duran asked this Committee to review.  Redding distributed a handout from that breakout, particularly noting the plethora of resources available on page 2 (all free).  The group responded that they would like a formal tour of the facility arranged.  Volunteers to attend such a tour were G. Huddleston, A. Valle, M. Dean, L. Hopper, D. Lopez, M. Sanchez, Margaret M., M. Bates (via email sent prior to the meeting), and J. Redding, who will coordinate this effort.  

B. Reminder re:  Upcoming Conferences
J. Redding distributed a handout including upcoming conferences to which someone from this group should be sent, beginning with a reminder regarding tomorrow’s Santa Barbara City College Colloquium regarding basic skills.  Various members of the group mentioned other conferences they wanted to have added to the list.  Redding asked that everyone please e-mail the names of the organizations and/or conferences and the list would be updated.  Also, the group would settle on who should represent Oxnard College at the various conferences either at the next meeting or early next fall.  Because of the time pressure, J. Redding asked that a volunteer be put in place for a “Boot Camp” being offered by Chaffey College on May 28-31, just in case Redding cannot attend.  A. Valle so volunteered.

A spontaneous discussion then began with regard to a better coordination of efforts campus-wide.  A. Valle, in particular, noted that there are many meetings going on and we may not have representatives from our group who know about what others are doing.  G. Huddleston suggested that in order to get everyone at the table who is dealing with transitional studies students that we “get a bigger table” and have one meeting with all of the appropriate parties present.  G. Huddleston suggested further that we begin by listing all that we’ve accomplished and share the list with such a group in order to get their input on our efforts.  L. Haro recommended that we begin by analyzing students’ needs and tailor our programs and services to meet those needs.  D. Brownlow suggested implementing a massive questionnaire.  It was noted that the District is currently conducting such a survey via e-mail.  A. Valle suggested that not all of our students have e-mail and that such an effort would not capture the full picture of our particular student demographic.  J. Cornelio suggested we conduct a local “hard copy” survey in order to get the fullest picture of student needs on our campus.  G. Huddleston recommended that we conduct such a local survey in fall of ’09.

X. EDUCATION

J. Redding distributed the abstract of a study to be conducted by W. Norton Grubb of the RP Group, the research arm of the State Academic Senate.  A study will be conducted on selected campuses to find out what said campuses have accomplished using the Basic Skills Initiative funding.  Redding noted the numbered list which might be of use in assisting our group with composing a “Big Picture” plan requested by Dr. Duran.  

XI. PROGRAM-LEVEL SLOs FOR TRANSITIONAL STUDIES

A discussion then began about the creation of program-level SLOs for Transitional Studies.  J. Redding distributed State-recommended competency guidelines used for ESL students in reading, writing, and speaking.  This sparked a discussion about exactly how we might go about determining our program-level SLOs.  M. Dean asked the she be given the opportunity to present to the group at the next meeting, a presentation which would include examining the institutional level SLOs currently in place as well as the currently-existing course-level SLOs in place for Transitional Studies courses.  The group agreed with this strategy and looks forward to discussing this item in depth at the May meeting.

XII. TUTORING

J. Cornelio and L. Haro, having read minutes from the last meeting, helped frame the group’s discussion.  G. Huddleston mentioned that the Basic Skills Advisory Committee’s efforts center on trying to coordinate and integrate student support services with regard to tutoring and such endeavors as the Success Academy, etc., as well as supervision issues.  D. Brownlow mentioned that in her previous experience, faculty members “volunteered” their office hours in the tutoring center and a regular schedule was posted.  L. Haro stated that the following are issues of concern:  (1) accountability; (2) buy-in from faculty members; and (3) adequate infrastructure.  Even as a novice dean, Haro stated that she is a “good detective” and has been able to see things from a student’s point of view, consider our particular institution’s demographics, and from her own background she can see what is lacking.  Haro recommend that we consider the consolidation of services and programs in order to avoid unnecessary duplication of such.  Hence, a gap analysis is currently being conducted.  Haro further noted that the quality and cost of services is a focus and that it is clear that additional training is needed for tutors.  J. Cornelio explained some of the current training procedures.  Haro also mentioned that mentoring of tutors by faculty is vital.  J. Cornelio emphasized that he “welcomes suggestions and ways to improve tutoring” as a sign of increased ownership of the service by faculty.  Haro suggested extending the “Success Academy” monicker to all tutorial services given on campus.  G. Huddleston again asked the group to begin writing down “ideal” concepts . . . things desired without concern for budgeting.  Haro said we should focus on quality.  A. Maria stated that this group should investigate Supplemental Instruction, as the data seems to support this model.  D. Magallanes again reiterated that continual backup is what is lacking for tutors whose job is inherently difficult.  D. Magallanes mentioned some survey results obtained just earlier that day.  Haro asked that such commentary be validated as oft-times people comment without having used the services.  D. Lopez suggested that this indeed might be the case based on his experience.  D. Magallanes stressed that the “teacher recommending tutors” system is not functioning as well as it should and that a more formal system for selection be put in place.  D. Brownlow emphasized that our current location and ambiance in tutoring is not optimal.  She called it “dugeonesque” and recommended that we convert our space to be more like a “Starbucks.”  A. Valle concluded the discussion with a request that our group carry forward suggestions to J. Cornelio and his tutorial task force, which the group agreed to do.

XIII. SUMMER ACTIVITIES and FALL FLEX WEEK

This item was tabled due to time constraints.

XIV. PROPOSALS FOR SPENDING PLAN FOR ACADEMIC YEAR 2009-2010

The group reviewed the handout distributed by G. Huddleston.  There was a question as to why M. Bates was receiving only 20% release for fall and 60% for next spring.  They wondered if this weren’t a typo.  Also, the proposal to fund a faculty position to oversee tutors in the evenings was asked to be revisited as a classified position might suffice.  The first year experience funding proposed for next year was examined and it was suggested that such an undertaking be piloted during spring of next year.  Finally, it was also suggested that we add a proposal for next year to fund research into learning communities in preparation for the piloting and implementation of same either next spring or the following year.

XV. NEXT MEETING:  It was agreed that the next meeting would be Thursday, May 14, 2009, in the LS Conference Room from 3:00 to 5 p.m.  That will be the last meeting of the Basic Skills Advisory Committee for the year.
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